
 

       Dame Sara Thornton DBE QPM  
   Independent Anti-Slavery Commissioner 
   5th Floor, Globe House  
   89 Eccleston Square  

   London, SW1V 1PN 
      Tel:     +44 (0) 20 3513 0477 
      Email: shelley.perera@iasc.independent.gov.uk 

 

Chief Constable Shaun Sawyer 6 November 2020 

Devon and Cornwall Police Headquarters  

Middlemoor 

Exeter, Devon 

EX2 7HQ 

Dear Shaun, 

‘The Modern Slavery Act 2015 statutory defence: A call for evidence’  

On 8 October 2020, I published my review The Modern Slavery Act 2015 statutory defence: A call for 

evidence which examined the use of, and the challenges associated with, the defence created by s.45 of the 

Modern Slavery Act. The report made ten recommendations, three of which relate to policing: 

2. Training in the statutory defence needs to be prioritised by the police, CPS, defence lawyers, 

magistrates and judiciary. 

5. The police, together with other criminal justice partners, should consider adopting Northumbria 

Police good practice of a national disclosure document to prompt consideration of the statutory 

defence. 

6. Every child within the NRM should be referred to the relevant local authority Children’s Social Care 

who should convene a Strategy Discussion under Section 47 of the Children Act 1989. 

Post publication, it was brought to my attention that the Northumbria good practice initiative was ‘awaiting’ 

implementation and I was therefore pleased to hear that Detective Superintendent Sheon Sturland in the 

Modern Slavery and Organised Immigration Crime Unit is actively exploring its wider application.  

We recently discussed data limitations and the challenges caused by the lack of information collected by any 

agency about the use of this defence. This is an area of significant public interest and it is essential that the 

police, CPS and courts collaborate to identify a method of monitoring the use of the defence at all levels of 

the criminal justice system. In addition to my request for an update on the above recommendations, I would 

be interested to hear details of any proposed new approach to collecting data on the use of the s.45 

defence.    

I intend to review progress against my recommendations in the New Year and would therefore be grateful to 

receive a formal update on the above recommendations by Friday 15 January 2021.  

I look forward to receiving your response. In the interests of transparency, I request that you respond in a 

way that enables me to publish your letter on my website. 

Yours sincerely, 

  

Independent Anti-Slavery Commissioner 
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